

Republic of the Philippines Department of Environment and Natural Resources Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City Tel. Nos. 929-6626 to 29; 929-6633 to 35 926-7041 to 43; 929-6252; 929-1669

Website: http://www.denr.gov.ph/E-mail: web@denrgov.ph

MEMORANDUM

TO :

THE REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS

Regions 1-13, NCR and CAR

THE BUREAU DIRECTORS BMB, ERDB, FMB and LMB

FROM

THE UNDERSECRETARY

Finance, Information Systems and Climate Change

SUBJECT

ATTENDANCE TO CONVENTION-SEMINAR OF THE

ASSOCIATION OF GOVERNMENT ACCOUNTANTS OF THE

PHILIPPINES, (AGAP), INC.

DATE

This refers to the attached letter of Undersecretary Tina Rose Marie L. Canda, OIC-Secretary of the Department of Budget and Management (DBM) and National President of AGAP, Inc., inviting the DENR to attend the first AGAP convention-seminar via the online platform to be held on October 20-22, 2021. The theme for this year event is "70 Years of Meaningful Existence: Learning from the Past, Moving Forward to a Better Future".

One of the highlights of the event is the awarding of plaque of recognition to our PENRO Sorsogon Accounting Office chosen by the Commission on Audit (COA) as one of the Outstanding Accounting Offices for CY 2021 due to the quality, timeliness and accuracy of their CY 2019 financial reports.

We enjoined your attendance to this event together with your staff who are performing accounting, budgeting, cashiering and other allied financial functions.

ATTY. ANALIZA REBUELTA-TEH

cc: Dir. Ric G. Enriquez HRDS

MEMO NO. 2021 - 692



'ALL FOR THE SERVICE SERVICE FOR ALL"

AGAP OFFICERS 2020-2021

President TINA ROSE MARIE L. CANDA Dept. of Budget & Management

Executive Vice President ESTER A. ALDANA Dept. of Interior & Local Gov't.

VP for Internal Affairs CHARIE SARAH D. SAQUING Department of Agriculture

VP for External Affairs MARICHU A. PALAFOX Den't, of Public Works & Highways

Secretary MA. CRESENCIA D. SUNGA Dept. of Budget & Management

Assistant Secretary ALEJANDRO B. COSCOS

Treasurer ELISA D. SALON

Assistant Treasurer NILO B. ABAIGAR AFP - General Headquarters

Auditor PAULINO C. GARCIA

Assistant Auditor MYRNA K. SEBIAL

Directors SOFIA YANTO-ABAD Office of the Vice President

RENATO L. LIMSIACO, JR. Phil. Health Insurance Corp.

CECILIA B. CAMON

MARIETTA M. LORENZO

EDITHA B. SANTOS LIBERTY M. TOLEDO

Advisers and Past Presidents:

GREGORIO C. RULLODA EVELYN V. GUERRERO CYRIL E. RAMOS SIMEONA S. GUEVARRA BLANQUITA D. BAUTISTA

ASSOCIATION OF GOVERNMENT ACCOUNTANTS OF THE PHILIPPINES, (AGAP), INC.

c/o Department of Budget and Management Malacañang, Manila Tel. Nos. (632) 8657-3300 loc. 2647 , (632)8735-1987

Dear Sir/Madam:

The Association of Government Accountants of the Philippines (AGAP), Inc. will be conducting its first convention-seminar via the online platform from October 20 - 22, 2021.

With the theme, "70 Years of Meaningful Existence: Learning from the Past, Moving Forward to a Better Future", this year's convention-seminar will focus on the challenges brought about by the current pandemic given the perspective of AGAP's experience for the past 70 years. The various topics of this year's convention will equip financial managers with key strategies in coping with the challenges of the "new normal" while carrying out the government's policy and reforms.

In this connection, AGAP cordially invites you and your colleagues or staff who are performing accounting, budgeting, auditing, cashiering and other allied financial functions to attend this online conventionseminar.

If you are interested in attending this convention-seminar, the registration fee shall be P3,000.00 per participant and this may be deposited to any Land Bank Branch under AGAP, Inc. - LBP Current Account No. 03722-1001-30.

Please visit the AGAP website at www.agap.org.ph on how to register to the said convention-seminar. You may also call Ms. Diana O. Apostol or Ms. Lani V. Salas at 8735-19-87 or 8657-3300 local 2647 and/or any AGAP officer for registration/confirmation and/or any details/assistance regarding your participation.

Updates on the convention, program details, proposed topics and speakers shall be posted on the AGAP website.

We look forward to seeing you virtually!

Very truly yours,

TINA ROSE MARIE L. CANDA National President



"ALL FOR THE SERVICE SERVICE FOR ALL"

AGAP OFFICERS 2020-2021

President TINA ROSE MARIE L. CANDA Dept. of Budget & Management

Executive Vice President ESTER A. ALDANA Dept. of Interior & Local Govt.

VP for Internal Attains
CHARIE SARAH D. SAQUING
Department of Agriculture

VP for External Allairs MARICHU A. PALAFOX Dep't, of Public Works & Highways

Secretary MA, CRESENCIA D. SUNGA Dept. of Budget & Management

Assistant Secretary ALEJANDRO B. COSCOS

Treasurer ELISA D. SALON

Assistant Treasurer NILO B. ABAIGAR AHP - General Headquarters

> Auditor PAULINO C. GARCIA

> > Assistant Auditor

Directors
SOFIA YANTO-ABAD
Office of the Vice President

RENATO L. LIMSIACO, JR. Phil. Health Insurance Corp.

CECILIA B. CAMON

MARIETTA M. LURENZU

EDITHA B. SANTOS

LIBERTY M. TOLEDO

Advisers and Past Presidents:

GREGORIO C. RULLODA EVELYN V. GUERRERO CYRIL E. RAMOS SIMEONA S. GUEVARRA BLANQUITA D. BAUTISTA

ASSOCIATION OF GOVERNMENT ACCOUNTANTS OF THE PHILIPPINES, (AGAP), INC.

c/o Department of Budget and Management Malacañang, Manita Tet, Nos. (632) 8657-3300 loc. 2647 . (632)8735-1987

September 22, 2021

Mr. TITO R. MIGO

Officer-in-Charge – PENRO Sorsogon Department of Environment and Natural Resources Flores St., Burabod, Sorsogon City

Dear OIC Migo:

The Association of Government Accountants of the Philippines (AGAP), Inc. is pleased to inform you that, in recognition of the quality, timeliness and accuracy of your CY 2019 financial reports, the Commission on Audit has chosen your Accounting Office as one of this year's Outstanding Accounting Offices.

The awarding rites will be held during the opening day ceremonies of the AGAP convention-seminar via the online platform on October 20, 2021.

In this connection, we are cordially inviting you and/or your Financial Service Head to attend the said ceremonies and receive the plaque of recognition.

To commemorate this occasion and ensure the recognition which your Accounting Office duly deserves, we would also appreciate receiving photos of your office logo, landscape of your office façade and your accounting office staff by Monday, September 27, 2021. Kindly email your photos to the AGAP secretariat at secretariat.agap@gmail.com or annalenebautista@gmail.com

You may also call Ms. Diana O. Apostol or Ms. Lani V. Salas at 8735-1987 or 86573300 local 2647 and/or any AGAP officer regarding your participation and/or any details/clarification you need.

We look forward to seeing you virtually!

Very truly yours,

tina Rose Marte L. Canda

National President